CARE OF THE IMMIGRANT

The following address was delivered by the retiring president (Mrs. A. T. Reichel) of the ladies' auxiliaries of the St. Vincent de Paul Society, Wellington, at a meeting of the members of the executive of the Catholic Federation and the council of the St. Vincent de Paul Society which was called to form a sub-committee, under whose guidance the ladies' volunteer committee of the Catholic Immigration Society will work:—

'Before proceeding with the business of the meeting a few words relative to the circumstances which led to the formation of a Catholic Immigration Committee may not be out of place. For some time before his death, the late zealous and saintly Father Charles Venning had been trying to bring into operation some cheme for meeting, and keeping in touch with, our Catholic immigrants. He realised that the future would bring developments in immigration matters, which if Catholics were not prepared to meet, they would be guilty, not only of serious neglect and apathy, but would also run the risk of having their rights as a community invaded, and so expose their brethren from overseas to grave dangers to their faith. Unfortunately this zealous priest met his death before the completion of the arrangements, and the St. Vincent de Paul Auxiliaries, with the help of the Federation, have been endeavoring to put his ideas into practice. time is ripe for such a movement, recent developments in the Government Immigration Department clearly prove as also does a letter addressed to the Catholic Women's League (England) on the same subject by his Holiness the Pope. Though some may not realise the urgency of the work, the activity of our non-Catholic friends in this field leaves realist to the control of the control friends in this field leaves no doubt as to the necessity of action on the part of the Catholics of this Dominion, if we do not wish to be overshadowed in this, as in other fields of activity. In fact, I will go further, and say that as the spiritual as well as the temporal welfare of our immigrant brethren is at stake, we are bound in duty to welcome and assist them on arrival amongst us. During the few visits which I made recently to incoming Home vessels, I was forcibly struck by the entire absence of any suggestion of Catholicity in New Zealand, in the atmosphere, and methods of meeting and landing of immigrants. The health officers' boat that went out to meet the Corinthic, a couple of weeks ago, carried no less than three non-Catholic ministers, besides the matrons and other representatives of the Y.W.C.A. and Anglican hostels, whilst we, the Catholic representatives, were looked upon and treated as intruders. A new arrival could not fail to conclude that either we are a very negligent community, or a weak and degraded one, unable or afraid to show its face. Now, I do not wish to theorise or sentimentalise, yet, I ask you as members of the Catholic Federation, is it not our business to be represented in this, as in other public concerns? It is true our immigrants are comparatively few, but even those few are come, we hope, to make good Catholic citizens of this Dominion. I speak here also of the more prosperous class of immigrant, known as the settler and small capitalist. the newcomer, of whatever class he may be, gets the impression that the prestige of Catholics is low in this country, that alone is a serious temptation to him, since he has come with the determination to better his fortunes. Now, I ask you whose duty it is to maintain the standard of Catholics in this country? Have we not the right as a body to the highest prestige here? Most of us are natives of this fair land of which our parents or grandparents were the pioneers—those same parents in many instances were forced to leave the old British homelands, because fidelity to the faith had reduced their ancestors to poverty. In hardships and sorrows, these pioneers brought and planted that same faith in this Britain of the South, and it is for us, their children, born in a free land, to guard and cherish this precious treasure and heritage. Therefore, as children of the early settlers, we have the best right to be foremost in welcoming our brethren from overseas, and showing them that here is a land where Catholicity need not hang its head, but stands for able and loyal citizenship as well as the glory of Ged.'

WEDDING BELLS

FITZSIMONS—JOYCE.

A quiet wedding was celebrated at the Catholic Church, Hampden, on Wednesday, July 2, by the Rev. Father Lynch, of Palmerston, the contracting parties being Miss Mary Ellen Joyce, only daughter of the late Constable Joyce, Otautau, Southland, and Mr. Patrick Francis Fitzsimons, eldest son of Mrs. Fitzsimons, Wairio, Southland. The bride, who was given away by her uncle, Mr. Michael Joyce, was attired in a white serge costume, faced with black, and wore a black hat. The bride had for bridesmaid her cousin, Miss Tot Joyce, who wore a handsome gown of ivory crepe-de-chine and a black hat trimmed with The bridegroom was attended by Mr. John usin of the bride, as best man. The bride-Joyce, cousin of the bride, as best man. The bride-groom's present to the bride was a beautiful ivory-backed prayer book, and to the bridesmaid a gold dagger brooch set with pearls and emeralds. The bride's present to the bridegroom was a handsome gold albert. After the ceremony the guests adjourned to the residence of the bride's uncle for the wedding breakfast. In the afternoon the happy couple left by motor for Palmerston. There they joined the express for Dunedin, where they were to stay for a few days prior to proceeding to their new home in Wellington.

KEATING-SWEENEY.

The marriage of Mr. Matthew Keating, M.P. for Kilkenny, with Miss Hannah Winifred Sweeney, New Zealand, was solemnised on May 21 in the Church of S. Silvestro in Capite (writes the Rome correspondent of the Catholic Times). The officiating clergyman was the Very Rev. David Fleming, O.F.M., Consultor to the Holy Office, who acted on the delegation of his Lordship the Most Rev. Dr. Amigo, Bishop of Southwark. The Very Rev. A. F. Gough, P.S.M., was assistant priest, and the bride was given away by Mr. P. L. Connellan, Knight of St. Sylvester, the well-known Irish newspaper correspondent. At the wedding breakfast which followed the Very Rev. Father Fleming proposed the health of the bride and bridegroom in a felicitous speech, to which Mr. Keating responded at some length. Owing to the danger of snap divisions in the House of Commons, Mr. Keating received only a short leave of absence from the Leader of the Irish Parliamentary Party, and therefore the newly married couple had to leave for London the same day.

RYAN-HARRINGTON.

A pretty wedding (writes an occasional correspondent) was celebrated by Rev. Father Saunderson, of Manaia, in the Okaiawa church on June 25, when Mr. George Patrick Ryan, second son of Mr. and Mrs. Ryan, of Alton, was united in the bonds of Matrimony to Miss Anastasia Harrington, third daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Harrington, of Matapu. The bride, who was given away by her father, was charmingly attired in a white satin charmeuse dress, trimmed with silk lace, and she wore the usual wreath and veil. Misses E. and A. Harrington, sister of the bride, were the brides-maids. Miss E. Harrington were a blue chiffon taffeta, with lace overdress, and hat to match. Miss A. Harrington wore a blue chiffon taffeta dress and a black beaver hat with grey plumes. Mr. M. Ryan, brother of the bridegroom was best man, and Mr. M. Harrington was groomsman. The bridegroom's present to the bride was a silver manicure set, and to the bridesmaids gold brooches. The bride's present to the bridegroom was a dressing case. After the ceremony, the guests were entertained at breakfast by Mr. and Mrs. Harrington in a large marquee erected on their grounds at Matapu. In the afternoon the happy couple left for Hawera en route for Auckland, where the honeymoon was spent. The bride's going away dress was a navy blue costume, and black velvet hat with black and white ostrich plumes. A large number of guests were entertained in the evening at the residence of Mr. Harrington, when a most enjoyable time was spent.

J. C. Oddie & Co.

DISPENSING CHEMISTS, THE PHARMACY, TIMARU.
The oldest Drug Store in the district. Physicians' prescriptions receive epseled attention. Country orders promptly attended to.